
Wymondham Athletic Club 
Summary Minutes of Quarterly Meeting 

19-Aug-2002 
    
1. Chairman’s Address - Chris 
 

• Round Norfolk Relay (14/15 September). This is being organised by the Main Committee. 
We need runners and helpers. If members are interested, please see any member of the 
committee or put your name down on the list (pinned on the notice board). 

• SEAA proposals for a new membership scheme. A meeting (being held at the 
UEA Sportspark) to discuss these proposals in advance of an EGM is taking place 
on 22 August. We will keep our members informed on progress of this important 
issue. 

• 25th Anniversary. Next year is the club’s 25th (Silver) anniversary. The Main 
Committee wants to mark the occasion with a celebratory event (or series of 
events). We want to organise something that has the support of our members and 
to ensure this, would like volunteers from the membership to help us in moving 
forward with this initiative. Can anyone who is interested please contact any 
member of the Main Committee. 

  

2. Secretary Update - Lyn 
 

• Web Site. Jeff Landsdell (our Webmaster) and the Main Committee have agreed that we 
need a second person as back-up for the further development and maintenance of the site. 
If anyone is interested in taking up this role, can they please let Lyn or Jeff know.  

 
3. Treasurer Update - Terry  
 
• Funds @ 19 Aug 2002 are £6,800 (current and deposit). Prediction for end of year is 

£4,100 (the start of year position was £3,500). 
• Profit made on our races this year – NYD 10k £650, 10/20m £2,000 and Midsummer 10m 

£606. 
• Rugby Club rent payable. The Rugby Club is asking for rent due for the last 18months and 

for advance payment for 2003.  We are currently negotiating a more satisfactory payment 
method with them to help with our cashflow. 

 
4. Coaching Update - Tony  

 
• The role of Head Coach has been replaced by Coaching Co-ordinator. Tony has been 

appointed to this new role. 
• Trudy has stood down as Secretary and been replaced by Sam Brown. Thanks go to 

Trudy for all her hard work and to Sam for taking on this role. 
• Thursday Nights Autumn/Winter Training. Tony and Trudy will be concentrating their 

efforts on circuit training at Hethersett Old Hall School. Terry, Alan and Ron will be 
taking track sessions at the UEA Sportspark. 

• New Coaches. Mike Smith (H) and David Hazleton will be taking their level 1 coaching 
course early in October.  

   



 
5. Membership Update - Jeremy 
  
• Current membership stands at 111. 
 
6. AOB 
 
• Ann Martin – Club Rankings. Ann has kindly volunteered to prepare the club rankings 

for year to 31 December 2002. Our thanks go to Ann. 
• Steph Mullarney – Web Site. Steph is extremely disappointed that the web site has not 

been updated with the notifications she has sent to Jeff for this year’s Track and Field 
events. Chris will follow this up with Jeff.   Action: Chris 

• Robert Scarfe – Web Site. Can the site be expanded to include an on-line update system 
for runners race results? Jeff will follow this up with Robert. Action: Jeff 

• Robin Stebbings – Summer Handicap. Thanks go to everyone who helped Robin in the 
organisation and running of the Handicap Series. The last race (x-country) is on 09 
September. It has been suggested that next year,  3 (the best 3) out of 5 results go 
forward for the final results. This will help those runners who cannot make all 5 races. 
This will be looked into. Our thanks go to Robin for running the Summer Handicap 
Series this year. 

• Lyn Blinko – Winter Handicap. David Hazleton will be organising and running a 
Winter Handicap Series starting mid October. Further details will be available soon. 

• Shona Fairchild / Roy Harvey – Equipment. What equipment does the club own that can 
be loaned out to members? Does the club have an inventory and is there a system to 
ensure safe custody of all equipment? Chris confirmed that an inventory and system for 
loan would be set up ASAP. 

• Trudy Deacon – Weights. Although Trudy and Tony have weights that members can 
use at the circuit classes it would be preferable if members bring their own. They are not 
expensive to buy (check out Argos) and they will be an excellent investment!  

 
7. Date of Next Meeting 
 

The date of the next Quarterly Meeting is 18 November 2002. 
 

Lyn Blinko - WAC Secretary 


